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He was removed from the advancement list because he was not recommended for advancement 

on the transfer EER, and he has not submitted any evidence to show that, had the transfer EER 

been timely prepared by the correct rating chain in August 2012—including the OIC as Super-

visor, the Response Department Head as Marking Official, and the Sector Commander as 

Approving Official—as required by Article 5.E.2.a.(2) of the Enlisted Manual, he would have 

been recommended for advancement and so not removed from the list. 

 
8. The applicant has not proven by a preponderance of the evidence that either the 

removal of the November 30, 2012, EER from his record or the entry of the August 3, 2012, 

transfer EER into his record was erroneous or unjust.  Accordingly, relief should be denied. 
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